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Term 2-Week 6   
Issue 7-23rd May2024 

 

 

Last week we celebrated Education Week. The students enjoyed the Spotlight on STEM theme as it 
highlighted the importance of Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics, (STEM) in our 
everyday lives, in the classroom and beyond.  The Cyber Safety information session for parents and 
carers on Wednesday 15th May was very well attended and very relevant as state governments are 
currently looking carefully at the use of social media by young people in our society. Many parents 
also attended the classrooms that were open between 10.00am and 11.00am. 

 

On Wednesday 5th June we will be holding our Annual Report to the School Community Meeting 
in the staffroom at 9.10am.  This meeting is held every year to inform our school community about 
the progress of the school in a range of areas.  Further information is available in this newsletter. 

 

 

Enjoy the rest of the week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leonie Fitzgerald 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

 

Dandenong South Primary School has a holistic approach to learning where the  academic, physical,  

social, and emotional needs of all children are fostered through the school’s values of being:  

Be Responsible Be Safe and Respect 

DANDENONG SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 
52 Kirkham Road, Dandenong South   

Phone: 03 9792 3726 

 
 THIS NEWSLETTER IS AVAILABLE ON THE 

SCHOOL WEBSITE  
School Website:  www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au 

(Use this website to access SENTRAL’s Parent Portal) 

Principal: Ms Leonie Fitzgerald 

Assistant Principal: Ms Angela Savaglio 

Acting Assistant Principal: Ms. Peta Emmett  
Acting Assistant Principal Wellbeing: Ms.Deb Handley 

http://www.dandenong-south-ps.vic.edu.au
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Dates to  

remember     

Upcoming  

Events 

Friday 
24th May 

Division Cross  

Country 

Monday 
27th May-3rd June 

Reconciliation Week 

Thursday  
30th May 

Grade3/4 Excursion 

Coal Creek            

Community Park and 

Museum 

Wednesday 
5th June 

Annual Report to the 

School Community 

Friday 
7th June 

Pupil Free day 

No school for students 

Monday 10th June 
Kings Birthday 

Public Holiday 

Wednesday 
12th June 

Region Cross Country 

Thursday 
27th June 

Whole School  

Concert 

 

 2024 

 TERM        

DATES 

School  

Holidays 

Term 2  Holidays 

 

Monday  

15th April 

To 

Friday  

28th June 

 

Saturday 

29th June 

To 

Sunday  

14th July 

Term 3 Holidays 

Monday  

15th July 

To 

Friday 20th  

September 

 

Saturday 21st 
September 

To 

Sunday 6th  

October 

Term 4 Holidays 

 Monday  

7th October 

To 

Friday 20th  

December 

Saturday 

 21st December 

To 

Monday  

27th January  

2025  

Calendar Dates 
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New Foundation Enrolment Information for 2025 

 

Enrolment application forms are NOW available at Dandenong South Primary 

School. 

Make sure to complete and submit your enrolment application by Friday 26th July 

2024.  

If you are enrolling the sibling of a student at our school for Foundation in 2025, and 

both children will be attending our school at the same time, your child is prioritised for 

a place at our school as per the department’s Placement Policy. It is important to follow 

the statewide timeline to enrol your child in Foundation.  

 

Between Monday 29th July and Friday 9th August 2024 the school will provide 

parents and carers with written notification of Foundation enrolment outcomes. If   

parents receive the confirmation of enrolment, they must collect the enrolment forms 

from the school.  

By Friday 23rd August 2024, parents and carers sent a letter of offer must return the 

completed enrolment forms to indicate acceptance of their child’s enrolment offer. 

 

Enrolling your child in line with the timelines allows us to plan our classrooms, staffing 

and transition activities and ensures your child has the best start to school. 

For more information, please read about when and how to enrol your child in         

Foundation at: 

Enrolling in Foundation (Prep) | vic.gov.au (www.vic.gov.au) 
 
If you are seeking to enrol your child into Foundation next year, please contact our 
school office on 03 97923726 or email us at:                                                         
dandenong.south.ps@education.vic.gov.au to request an Enrolment Application 
form. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.vic.gov.au/enrolling-foundation-prep
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The Foundation students have had a wonderful time doing various activities with their 
Year 5 buddies. Their buddies have been helping them with reading and have been   

assisting them in the playground.  
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As part of the Grade One focus on History, students attended the Toys Through     
History incursion last week. The incursion provided an engaging, hands-on learning 
experience for students as they explored the history of different toys and how they 
have changed over time.  
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During the past two weeks, Grade Two students have investigated the impact of   
various forces on object movement. They have constructed ramps and crafted paper 
helicopters. Throughout these activities, students have predicted results,              
experimented with their hypotheses, measured the distance traveled by cars and  
adjusted conditions accordingly. 
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The Grade Three and Four students have been participating in some exciting incursions and 

activities over the past two weeks. These include the Cyber Safety incursion, the STEM Open 

Morning and a Reconciliation week Incursion. Students have all really enjoyed the activities 

and learned a great deal along the way.   

Our focus in Reading and Writing has switched to information reports. The students are 

learning how to find important information in these texts and how to plan, draft and publish 

their own.  

The focus for Mathematics continues to be addition and subtraction, however the students 

have also been investigating angles, length and perimeter.  
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Last Friday, our Year 5 students (and our newly arrived EAL students in the MSS and SSS),   
experienced a VERY LOUD live performance at the Arts Centre in Melbourne. This amazing 
‘urban circus’ featured world class athletes and world record holders dancing and performing 
tricks. The students absolutely loved watching these talented artists. 
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This term in the Music room we have been joined by the Kinder for some of our sessions. Each 
week, we have been practising the concert dance and  playing different instruments including 
the keyboards.  Some Grade 1 & 2 classes played the cup game to music.  
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On Friday the 10th of May, 47 students ran at the District Cross Country. They all 
did extremely well by completing the 2km or 3km course. Below are the best      
results of the day: 

 

 

 

 

These students will be competing at the Division Cross Country on Friday the 24th 
of May. Good Luck! 

      Position 

12 & 13 year old girls 

Olivia TUTLYS 5/6A 9th 

12 &13 year old boys 

Ahmad MASSOUD 5/6E 3rd 

Arben BANUSEVSKI 5/6D 8th 

Rydvi SADIKOVSKI 5/6B 10th 

9 & 10 year old boys 

Faraz NAZARI 5/6C 1st 

Muhammed SLEIMAN 3/4C 6th 

Rahmatullah DARWISHI 3/4C 8th 

      District Cross Country 
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  DANDENONG SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

A WORLD OF LEARNING 
  

Principal – Mrs Leonie Fitzgerald 
KIRKHAM ROAD, DANDENONG, 3175 (P.O. BOX 1057) 

Telephone:  9792 3726 
Email:  dandenong.south.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

ABN 58 143 255 481 

  

              SCHOOL CONCERT  
TICKET SALES 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians,                                                                                                      

The 2024 School Concert will be held as follows: 

Date & time:   Thursday 27th June at 5.30pm. 

Venue:   The Drum Theatre, Dandenong. 

Please note concert tickets will be on sale from the school office.                  

The cost will be $15 per ticket. 

Ticket sales will commence on Monday 3rd June and  will be available for         

purchase at the following times: 

8:30am – 9.30am and 3.00pm – 4.00pm 

As we do have a large number of children involved in the concert, and seating is 

limited, only families of children performing will be able to purchase tickets.    

Note: each family will only be allocated two tickets.        

Please note tickets will need to be purchased by Monday 17th June 2024.  

A waiting list for two extra tickets per family, will be held at the office, and will be 

referred to, once all families have had the opportunity to purchase their allocated 

tickets. After this process, if any tickets are still available, they may be purchased 

on Tuesday 18th June and Wednesday 18th June, at two tickets per family, on a first 

come first serve basis, until sold out. 

Kind Regards, 

 

Mrs Leonie Fitzgerald 

(Principal) 

http://www.drumtheatre.com.au/document/25734/our-award-winning-theatre
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